# **Conyers School & Sixth Form College**

Perseverando - Through Perseverance



Green Lane, Yarm, Stockton on Tees, TS15 9ET

T: 01642 783253 E: conyers@conyers.org.uk W: www.conyers.org.uk

17<sup>th</sup> July 2025

Dear Parent / Carer,

Here is a reminder about the start of term for your child in Year 7:

- Tuesday 2<sup>nd</sup> September all Year 7 students should line up on the front field in their tutor groups they should be on site at 8:40am. Signs will be displayed, as on Transition Day. **Please note, parents are not to come onto the field and should drop their child off at the gate.**
- The lunch service will operate as normal from your child's first day back. If your child will be purchasing a school meal, please make sure that you have, either topped up your child's meal account on Arbor or that your child brings money in to top up at the machines in school. Alternatively, your child can bring a packed lunch.
- Your child should arrive wearing his/her full Conyers school uniform and also be equipped with the basics in terms of equipment (appropriate bag containing pen, pencil, ruler, rubber). There is no need for PE uniform to be brought or worn on the first day back.
- The school day will end at 3:15pm from September 2025.

### Some keys dates for your diary so that you can plan ahead:

- Year 7 Photographs Thursday 4th September;
- Introduction to KS3 Evening (for parents) Thursday 11th September;
- Year 7 Tutor Evening (for parents) Tuesday 9th October;
- Year 7 Consultation Evening (for parents) Thursday 25th June.

#### **Transition project**

Your child should bring his/her completed "Mission: Perseverando" project to school on the first day back.

### **School Consents**

We would like to kindly remind all parents who have not yet done so to review and update their child's profile with the necessary information. This includes adding an additional emergency contact if you are currently the only contact listed, providing details of your GP's surgery, informing us about any medical or dietary conditions your child may have, specifying transportation arrangements, and indicating your child's ethnicity.

In preparation for the upcoming term, we kindly request that you carefully read and respond to the following consents on the Arbor Parent Portal/App. Your prompt attention to these consents is greatly appreciated. Please indicate whether you provide your consent or decline accordingly.

To view your pending consents, please go back to the 'Main Dashboard.' On the left-hand side, under 'Notices,' you will find the following pending consents. Simply select a consent to review and provide your decision. PTO for a list of the consents:



**Head of Conyers School:** Chris Coleman

**Deputy Head of School:** Angela O'Boyle **Deputy Head of School:** Sam Pickering **Chief Executive of Spark Education Trust:** Louise Spellman | www.sparkeducation.org.uk

# **Conyers School & Sixth Form College**

Perseverando - Through Perseverance



Green Lane, Yarm, Stockton on Tees, TS15 9ET

T: 01642 783253 E: conyers@conyers.org.uk W: www.conyers.org.uk

- 1. Biometric consent
- 2. Digital Services Student Acceptable Use Policy
- 3. Photo/Video consent for external use
- 4. Photo/Video consent for internal use
- 5. Visit/Trip Consent
- 6. Lunchtime Arrangements
- 7. Monitoring, Behaviour & Progress Updates

We look forward to welcoming your child back to Conyers in September!

Yours sincerely,

Consents

Charlotte Taylor

Assistant Headteacher

chaylon

Designated Safeguarding Lead & Attendance Strategic Lead

ctaylor@conyers.org.uk

